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Executive Director—Stacy Rhodes 
 Do you ever stop and think what happened 5, 10, or even 25 years ago in 

your squad? If you have ever done this, what kind of research did you do to find out? 

Did you ask some of the members that were around back then, did you look it up in 

your minutes, did you look through old photographs to find your answer?  This brings 

to reason why I am bringing this up. I love to see historical things and look at the way 

things were done years ago. There is nothing like going to a historical place, to see 

what has been preserved and to think about what has happened there. Take for in-

stance, visiting Cades Cove in the Great Smoky Mountains, There are several houses 

and churches that made up the community that have been preserved. What were 

some of the things these people did just to stay alive during the times that they were 

there? Have you ever been to a Civil War battlefield? I have had the pleasure of visiting 

a few in the state and it really makes you wonder how things transgressed during the 

battles. Without the lands and records of these battles, we would never know what 

happened. Just think about the all the things that have been preserved in the Smith-

sonian Museums, the National Parks, and even in our State and local museums. If 

someone had not thought ahead and gathered all this information, our future genera-

tions would not be able to go there and see in person what has been preserved.  

 Preserving your squads history is a very important part of your unit.  Without 

documented history you cannot look back and see what happened if you weren't there. 

Preserving this history can be challenging sometimes but it is very interesting and is 

something that every squad should be doing. With today’s technology, digital cam-

era’s, cell phones with camera’s and even IPAD’s with camera’s it makes it so easy to 

document what has happened. Someone has to take the initiative to gather all this 

information and put it together so that it can be saved for future generations to look at 

and see what happened during this time.  Another nice thing that you can do if you 

have the room in your building is to take a corner and build a case to show some of 

the older equipment that is no longer in service. It adds a nice touch to your building 

and lets people that come in see what was used in earlier times and compare it with 

today’s newer equipment.  It is also nice to add any pictures to add to this so everyone 

can see who was there during that time and if any milestones met by them. 

 Lets move on to the convention and EMS Symposium. It is just around the 

corner and we are excited to have Knoxville as our host. If you have not already made 

your reservations now is a good time to do it. All the information that you need to make 

your reservations and register is in the center of this edition.  Get you teams ready for 

the competitions and come out and have some fun. We look forward to seeing you 

there. 

Do your duty in all things. You cannot do more, you should 

never wish to do less. 

General Robert E. Lee 



 It is time to prepare for convention. I hope all are ready. It will be another great 

convention. I am looking forward to seeing all of you again. Come out fellowship with us, 

compete, submit someone for an award, learn something new and just have a 

good time. 

 The officers enjoy seeing each of you on the region travels. If you can’t 

come to the convention this is when you can see the officers and ask questions. If 

we can be of any assistance in the meantime please contact us. We will be happy 

to assist you. 

 I want to personally thank each of you that came out to Rescue Day on 

the Hill. You were very important to the success of “our” day at the capitol.  We 

have discussed with our representatives at the state level and they do not want us 

to get a lobbyist. They state that it will hurt us in the long run because if we can 

afford to pay someone to do that job, do we really need more money. Our Execu-

tive Director will be in Nashville more in the upcoming year to help keep us in their 

minds. That is the recommendation from our Senators and State Representatives. 

 The state office is available to assist you in any way just as the officers 

are. One other thing that all should consider, is to make sure your squad is receiv-

ing the emails. If you are not please contact Stacy at the state office so we can get 

this set up correctly. We send out several emails concerning upcoming issues that 

we need to get out quickly. These are very important to keep all informed. 

 As all are aware of, we lost another great member of our association, 

Morris Simpson. He was a great teacher, mentor and friend. He was very outspo-

ken. If you ever took a class under him you know this all too well. He will be 

missed by all that knew him. TARS training is what it is because of him. Keep up 

with your older members. They are a wealth of information for your squads. Do not 

lose the information that is in their heads. Do not forget about them because they 

are what helped to make your squad what it is. 

 As summer is upon us, remember to take care of each other out on the 

calls that we have to make. It is going to be very hot. Try to keep people rotated so 

that they do not overheat. Take care of yourselves and each other. 

 Thank you for allowing me to serve as your President. It has been my 

honor. If I can help you in any way give me a call or shoot me an email. 

President’s Page—John Weaver 

My God!  How little do my countrymen know what 

precious blessings they are in possession of, and 

which no other people on earth enjoy!   

Thomas Jefferson  



State Vice-President—Kevin “Bucky” Ayers 

 I would just like to start out by saying HELLO to all and hope all things are 

going well, and also have been able to build on what I spoke to you about in my 

last letter which is membership. As we all know it is very difficult to get VOLUN-

TEERS to give their time in our line of work these days. I would like to encourage 

all of you to work hard in recruiting new members so we can  keep our TARS or-

ganization going for years to come. In a sad note I would like to extend my deepest 

sympathy to the Bill Mingle family in their loss of Mrs. Shirley Mingle, she will be 

sadly missed by all the TARS family.  As this year starts to get going training is 

kicking off and going well for the classes we have had so far. We still have several 

to go and it is not to late to get your name in for some good training, and to meet 

and make some new friends or see some old friends. We all know that without the 

training we cannot do our job efficiently and in the end everyone suffers for some-

thing gone wrong. 

This has been my first year as TARS Vice President and a very interesting one to 

say the least, but I can’t say enough thanks to the support I have had when the 

time arises and need help. I just hope that everyone feels like the job I have been 

doing is sufficient and not let anyone down. I know that I still have a lot to learn in 

this position to do the job right and serve you all as TARS members. One of the 

strongest values I thought I would have in this is on training, but after the last few 

months I have learned there is a lot to look after in all aspects of training.  

In closing I hope all has a great and safe summer, as we all know this is when our 

help may be needed most due to the activities going on and the travels along the 

highways for summer vacations. I hope that all of you know that if you need any-

thing I will do my best to help you in any way I can, and that I am just a phone call 

away. To all, stay safe and May God Bless each of you. 

JOHN BIRD’S GENERAL STORE 

Where a dollar is still worth a dollar! 

For patches, pins, shirts and other vari-

ous TARS merchandise. Please visit us at 

your  Region Meeting. 



Region II Vice-President Jim Houston 

Watch out!  Don’t let the BUGS bite! 

Now that warmer weather has arrived, local squads will be answering an increas-

ing number of calls. Many calls will be in the wooded areas and near the water. 

Mosquitoes and ticks are plentiful in those areas and many other places, as well.  

Mosquitoes are attracted by the body odor and sweat of humans and they can 

leave their mark on you. Most people feel the mosquito bite but the bump from 

the bite can take up to two days to appear and the itching that follows will drive 

you crazy. Contact your doctor if you have fever, severe headache, nausea and 

vomiting and body aches along with the bite. Mosquitoes carry such diseases as 

malaria, yellow fever and West Niles virus in humans. They also carry heartworms 

which can be life threatening to your dog. More deaths are associated with mos-

quito bites than any other animal. Only the females feed on blood but all mosqui-

toes require water to breed. It only takes a few inches of water for a female to de-

posit her eggs. To keep mosquitoes under control any standing water around your 

home should be drained every few days. 

Ticks are second only to mosquitoes as the leading carrier of disease to humans. 

Unlike mosquitoes, ticks cause nearly no sensation when they bite down. However 

once the tick is spotted, it can easily be removed by grabbing  the head firmly us-

ing fine point tweezers,  getting as close to the skin as possible and pulling the 

tick outward from the skin. Save the tick by placing it in a sealable container. 

Some, like deer ticks, carry Lyme disease and Rocky Mountain spotted fever. Be 

aware that it can take three to 30 days for a rash to develop from the tick bite. 

This is when you need medical attention. 

See you at the State Directors Meeting in Murfreesboro in July. 

An organization's ability to learn, and translate 

that learning into action rapidly, is the ultimate 

competitive advantage. 

Giving people self-confidence is by far the most 

important thing that I can do. Because then they 

will act.  

Jack Welch 



State Treasurer—Ross Musgrave 

Greetings to all from Nashville! 

     I’d like to take this opportunity to remind you of some important dates and re-

quirements that must be filed with the Internal Revenue Service.  If your squad is 

a 501(C)3 organization with the IRS, you must file a tax return called a form 990.  

This form must be filed by the 15th day of the fifth month following the end of your 

accounting year.  I bring this up because one common fiscal year end is coming 

up, June 30.  If your squad uses this as your accounting year, remember to file 

with the IRS by November 15th.  I know taxes are not a popular topic with any of 

us, but as a non-profit organization you do not owe any taxes, but you must still 

file this form.  Failure to file this form for three years will result in the loss of your 

tax exempt status. 

     I have enjoyed traveling the state and visiting many of you.  Keep up the good 

work!  I look forward to seeing you at the convention in Knoxville in October. 

     As always, if I can be of any assistance, please just let me know. 

Does Your Department Need 

New & Better Equipment? 
 
Would your department benefit by receiving grants 
from the Department of Homeland Security and FEMA 
such as the SAFER Grant and the Fire Act Grant? John Al-
mon with the Williamson County Rescue Squad, the State 
Officers, and the State Office are committed to doing eve-
rything that we can to work toward getting our members 
eligible to receive these grants. All captains should have 
received a survey from the state office in the mail. The 
more information that we have the better our chances are 
at getting rescue squads approved for these grants. Please 
take the time to fill these out and send them back to the 
state office. The quicker we get our information together 
the quicker we can begin talking to the grant suppliers. We  
appreciate your help in getting these returned by July 31st. 



The 57th ANNUAL TARS CONVENTION 

and EMS Symposium will be held October 

10-13, 2012 at the Knoxville Marriott in 

Knoxville, Tennessee. Pre-Registration 

form and the Hotel reservation informa-

tion are included in this news-letter. 

Please take care of these items early to 

help avoid delays or possible sell-outs. 

Remember that each member that pre-

registers for the convention will be regis-

tered to win a weekend get-away at the 

hotel.  

CONTESTS 

Some contests scheduled are the Vehicle 

Extrication Contest, the Rescue Chal-

lenge, the Emergency Care Contest, the 

(EVOC) Emergency Driving Contest, and 

the Rambling Rescue Race. Don’t forget 

the Corn Hole and the Turn-Out Gear 

Competitions. Rules and entry forms have 

been sent to your squad, so get with 

some fellow members and enter. 

 

It’s guaranteed to be fun!!!!! 

 

Thursday Night Entertainment 

This year the Thursday night entertain-

ment will be a two hour dinner cruise 

down the Tennessee River with a “Murder 

Mystery” thrown in on the Star of Knox-

ville River Boat. Dinner will be a  buffet 

with Prime Rib, Chicken, three vegeta-

bles, rolls, coffee, tea and dessert.  The 

Star of Knoxville is a authentic 325 pas-

senger stern wheel riverboat.  

On behalf of the State Officers, we hope 

you have an exciting and enjoyable  con-

vention. 

** 2012 CONVENTION IN Knoxville, TN** 

Pre-Registration Fees Are: 

 

(Package ‘A’) $35 person, which in-

cludes your registration fee, name 

badge and Fun-Night ticket. 

(Package ‘B’) $55 per person, which 

includes your registration fee, name 

badge, Fun-Night ticket, and Awards 

Banquet ticket. 

(Package ‘C’) BANQUET TICKETS) will 

be available to Non-TARS/WATARS 

guests of registered members at a 

cost of $40 each. 

Thursday October 7 

“Dinner Cruise“     Adult—$40 

Child—$25 (Child 6 to 12) 

*(After September 10) - Pkg. A is $40, 

Pkg. B is $65, Pkg. C—extra banquet 

ticket is $40.  

 

Your reservations at the hotel need to 

be made as soon as possible. Their 

reservation numbers are listed here 

along with the room rate information. 

Remember check in is typically after 

3:00 PM, so please do not make a 

reservation and arrive at 12:00 noon 

and expect your room to be available. 

Lets remember that we are a guest in 

the Host City and that Courtesy is Con-

tagious. It is up to each of us to leave 

a good impression of our Organization 

wherever we visit. 

 

 



2012 Convention  

Hotel Information 

On a hilltop overlooking the Tennes-

see River, the Knoxville Marriott hotel 

is connected by covered walkway to 

the Knoxville Civic Auditorium and 

Coliseum and is within walking dis-

tance of the city's business commu-

nity. Conveniently located among 

Knoxville hotels, we are next door to the Women's Basketball Hall of Fame and a 

few feet beyond is the Tennessee Riverfront. Our Knoxville, TN hotel's accommo-

dations are also within one mile of the University of Tennessee and the historical 

district, 45 minutes to the Great Smoky Mountain National Park. For kids, we offer 

the Nickelodeon Your Stay program- a fun way for your little traveler to enjoy their 

stay at our Knoxville luxury hotel.  

FOR RESERVATIONS: 

Please call 1-800-228-9290 and please inform the reservationist that  you want 

the “Tennessee Association of Rescue Squads” room block to receive the special 

rate of $99 per night. 

Thursday Night  

Dinner Cruise  

&  

Murder Mystery 

If you have never had a chance to 

ride on a true sternwheeler river-

boat before, the Star of Knoxville 

is one of the few remaining that 

people may still experience. Lo-

cated at Volunteer Landing, right on the Tennessee River, this riverboat takes you 

on a ride heading west along the river while you pass by scenic landscapes, beau-

tiful mansions including the historic Crescent Bend House and Confederate Me-

morial Hall, the University of Tennessee and downtown Knoxville. Our dinner Buf-

fet will be Prime Rib, Chicken, 3 vegetables, rolls, coffee, tea and dessert.  Be-

sides the beauty of the landscape  you can see we will also be having a Murder 

Mystery while we are cruising! 

http://www.knoxville.org/vendor/967/tennessee-riverboat/
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Region III Vice-President—Cecil Nunley  

I recently just returned from the Region III meeting and made many travels to our 

squads in that area. The June Meetings will soon be over and then we will be gear-

ing up for the annual convention. I hope that we have a big crowd and lots of folks 

that compete and show off their skills in the competitions. 

We have lost several dear friends and fellow squad members this year. Some un-

expectedly, as well as some who fought  for quite some time. I want to extend a 

personal thank you for those of you that took the time out of your busy everyday 

lives to send cards, make phone calls, and attend the services for those whom we 

have lost. 

Fortunately, our call outs have been a lot less so far this summer than it has been 

in the past. That being said, I hope everyone has a Safe and Happy Summer. 

Region IV Vice-President—Ross Guy 

 Did you remember to say “Thank You” to the squad that hosted the rescu

e  college class that you just completed. I have noticed on Sunday afternoon when 

the class is over and certificates are being handed out everyone thanks Rusty and 

the other instructors. As an instructor, I can tell you it means a lot to us. But the 

people you really need to thank are members of the host squad. Before there is a 

class scheduled a squad or squads must agree to host the class. Preparations 

begin weeks before the Friday night classroom session. It can be expensive 

when you consider the cost of materials (depending on which class you are host-

ing ). Then there is the cost of food and drinks for Saturday and Sunday lunch. And 

don't forget the cases of bottled water we drink on those hot summer days when 

we have to wear turn out gear . So the next time you attend a rescue college class 

go the host squad members on Friday night and again on Sunday afternoon and 

give them a well deserved pat on the back . Let them know how much you appreci-

ate what they do for you to be able to update your training.  Hope you all have a 

great enjoyable, and safe summer. 

Courage and perseverance have a magical tal-
isman, before which difficulties disappear and 
obstacles vanish into air. 

John Quincy Adams 



Is Your Charter Up to Date? 
Find out Here: http://tnbear.tn.gov/Ecommerce/FilingSearch.aspx 

State Secretary—Dujuana Naylor  

Look us up on FACEBOOK 

SEARCH: TENNESSEE ASSOCIATION 

 OF RESCUE SQUADS 

 Hello everyone! Let me start out if I may with a quote from Charlie Daniels. “Ain’t 

it great to be alive and in Tennessee?” 

 Over the last few years I have had the privilege of traveling across this great 

state of ours and visiting the members of our association. During this time I guess you 

might say I’ve become a little biased, because in my book there isn’t another state as 

beautiful, an organization better or people more giving. It is an honor to be a member of 

the Tennessee Association of Rescue Squads and to have met and be involved with such 

an amazing group of men and women. 

 Each time we have meetings, it is always good to see those “same ole” familiar 

faces, but it is even better to see those new unfamiliar smiling faces. These are the faces 

of our future. As the “old hands” of our organization let’s continue to educate these new 

and upcoming members. These faces of today are our officers, executive directors, col-

lege instructors and training coordinators of tomorrow. Teach them our history in order 

that they may learn from our mistakes or better what we already have in place. Too many 

times we let our history die, however our history is what this great organization is built on. 

Let’s not forget. Brush up on your history, there just might be a pop quiz at convention. 

 Speaking of convention… Get those teams ready to compete. Come on out and 

have fun. The extrication and medical competitions are always sure to have a twist and 

the ropes and team work competitions have a few knots that have to be worked out, but a 

fun time is had by all. Visit the vendors who help make convention possible and come by 

and see me at John Bird’s General Store and see what new items are available. Also at 

convention I will be seeking re-election as your State Secretary. I thank you all for allowing 

me to serve you in this capacity for the past two years, and I look forward to continuing to 

serve you.  

May God bless you and I’ll see you in Knoxville!!! 



Visit our Web Site 

www.tnars.org 

For the latest in  News, Training, 

Stephen R. Carden Foundation  
Founding Members 

Stephen R. Carden       Angie & Todd Bowen                       Doug Warren 

VFIS Insurance (Steve Frost & Mark Bowery) 

Charter Sponsors: 
Roy Goddard     George & Earline Young  

  Union County Rescue Squad 

State Chaplain—Charles Gabel 

     It’s newsletter time, again.  I want to thank the squads that hosted the region 

meetings.  Not only did we have a great turn out but each of you has done a great 

job!    

     Remember, that we are trying to get our Honor Guard completed across the 

state.  We will be striving toward the proper way to dress whenever we pay respect 

to deceased members.  We want everyone to have the same uniform.     Plus, we 

are now taking money up for the Honor Guard to buy badges.  If you would like to 

join the Honor Guard then you need to speak with your captain of your region.       

      I am looking forward to the convention this year.  I hope we have a great turn 

out.  As Joe always says “It’s your convention.”  I will also be seeking re-election 

again this year as your state chaplain.  Don’t forget to send in your nominations 

for the awards this year.  A lot of members are eligible.   

      In closing, please remember our friend, Morris Simpson.  He needs our 

prayers.  God bless you, Morris.  My family and I will continue to keep you in our 

prayers. 

Change is the law of life. And those who look only to the past or 

present are certain to miss the future. 

John F. Kennedy 



State Historian—Dale Dodds 

I hope everyone is having a good year and I hope to see as many mem-

bers as possible at our symposium and convention in Knoxville this 

year. I really enjoy Region Travels and Meetings across the state and I 
have made many friends that I would not have met if I were not  state 

officer. I have enjoyed this year as State Historian and will be seeking 

reelection for 2012-2013 and would love your support. As I have indi-

cated in some of the contact I have made with you, TARS will have a 

new competition for all the scrapbook lovers out there. This year we 

will have The Standard Scrapbooking competition and a new category 
called Modern Scrapbooking. The Modern Scrapbooking will be those 

Scrapbooks that are printed and bound commercially but will still be 

required to be designed by a member or members of a TARS squad. 

The Standard Scrapbooking will remain unchanged and the scrap-

booking rules will apply to both categories. Don’t forget to turn in your 
photos and newspaper articles to me before August 15 for an addi-

tional 10 points on your final score. This is very important because 

last year’s top 4 scores were within less than two points. If anyone has 

any questions please contact me via e-mail at TARSHistorian@aol.com 

or you can call/text me at 423-823-0622 but please leave me a mes-

sage if I don’t answer. Thanks again for a great year and I hope to see 
you soon. 

mailto:TARSHistorian@aol.com


Make your plans now to attend the 2nd Annual TARS EMS Symposium. I 
am excited to announce that we have a two day symposium again this year 
at the Knoxville Marriott before the Annual Convention. We have worked 
hard to get a great list of speakers lined up for this years symposium.  
Seating is limited to the first 150 participants. Mark your calendars and 
make plans to attend. We promise you will have a good time and learn 

something new.  

3RD Annual TARS EMS Symposium  

October 10th & 11th, 2012 

Wednesday, October 10, 2012 

7:00 Registration 

8:00 Welcome 

8:15 Angie Bowen—East TN Children's Hospital, Pediatric Tricks of the Trade 

9:15  Dr. Karen Gilson—TARS Medical Director, Pediatric Diabetics 

10:15  Break / Visit Vendors 

10:45  Jennifer Radtke—UT Medical Center, CDC Triage and the Science Behind It 

11:45  Lunch (On your own) 

1:15  Todd Derrick—Oak Ridge Fire Dept., Hybrid Hazards: Staying Safe on the Scene 

2:15  Jerome Lovelady—Air-Evac, Different Strokes for Different Folks 

3:15  Break / Visit Vendors 

3:45  Dr. William (Bill) Bass —Univ. of Tennessee Anthropology Dept.,  

 Forensics 

4:45 Adjourn 

 

Thursday, October 11, 2012 

7:45 Registration 

8:00  Eric Clauss—Monroe Carell Jr. Children’s Hospital At Vanderbilt,  

 Pediatric Case Studies 

9:00  Joe Campbell—TWRA, Cold Water Immersion 

10:00  Break / Visit Vendors 

10:30  Brent Lemonds—Vanderbilt EMS Director, Adverse Outcomes in  

 Emergency Care 

11:30  Lunch (On your own) 

1:00  Phil Sanderson—Methodist University Hospital, Pt. Assessment: A Different  

 View From the Inside Out 

2:00  Terry Neal—UT Lifestar, Crash, Bang, Boom...Man vs. Car 

3:00  Break / Visit Vendors 

3:30 Corey Pittman —Mission Health System, NC ,Tractor Rollovers & the  

 Crush Syndrome 

4:30 Adjourn 



2012 TARS EMS 

SYMPOSIUM 

Registration Form 
Registration is $85 per person. 

(After September 16th cost is $95) 

One name per registration form please. Copy as 

needed. This registration form is good only  for 

symposium. On-site registration subject to avail-

ability. 

__________________________________________ 

Name      

Title:    EMT-P    EMT-IV     EMT       

 FR    EMD    NURSES 

__________________________________________ 

Organization 

__________________________________________ 

Address                                             

__________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip 

 

Method of Payment 

( ) Check             ( ) MasterCard 

( ) VISA  ( ) American Express 

 

__________________________________________ 

Credit Card # 

Exp. Date_________ CC Security Code _________ 

Signature 

__________________________________________ 

Mail completed registration form and check or 

money order (payable to TARS) to: 

 

TARS State Office 

2906 Tazewell Pike Suite ‘B’ 

Knoxville, TN  37918 

Y
ou

 m
ay

 a
ls

o 
re

gi
st

er
 

on
li

n
e 

at
 w

w
w

.t
n

ar
s.

or
g 



Next Directors Meeting 

Reservations 615-895-5555 

DoubleTree Hotel, Murfreesboro    July 21, 2012, 

“Reminder” 
Captain / Unit Directors 

meeting times have 

changed and will begin 

at 5:00 PM CST. 

Stephen R. Carden Foundation 

We would like to thank everyone that has made a donation 

to the foundation. The paperwork has been mailed in for 

our 501(c)3 exemption and we are waiting on them to mail 

it back. While we have not met our goal of raising our in-

tended matching funds, we are going to go ahead and pro-

ceed with the project with the funds that we have received 

thus far. Contributions may still be made at any time and 

may be mailed to the attention of the Stephen R. Carden 

Foundation, 2906 Tazewell Pike, Suite ‘B”, Knoxville, TN 

37918.  



GeoConex®  has developed a comprehensive “Next Generation 

911” Ready CAD system (computer-aided dispatch) that is second 

to none. We are in the process of bringing all of our software prod-

ucts into the “Next Generation 911” world. By doing this we can 

offer a complete set of software solutions that can be used in your 

dispatch center, your community, or across your state. Are you 

ready for the next leap of technology in the public safety industry? 

GeoConex®  is and we would like an opportunity to help you get 

there. Please review the list of software products and services 

that we currently offer and contact us if we can be of service to 

your agency.  

GeoConex® Software and Services:   

 GeoConex®  NG911 CAD  

 GeoConex®  Mobile CAD  

 GeoConex®  GIS Viewer 

 GeoConex®  Emergency Notification System  

 GeoConex®  DataManager  

 GeoConex®  Mobile Mapmaker  

 GeoConex®  Editor  

 GeoConex®  HSM: Incident Plotting  

 GeoConex®  AVL/VMS  

 GeoConex®  RMS  

 GeoConex®  JMS  

 GeoConex®  CMP  

 Software and Training Solutions  

 

GeoConex® Corporation 

6923 Maynardville Hwy PMB# 

109 

Knoxville, TN  37918 

Office (865) 686-0411 

Toll Free (888) 610-5116 

GeoConex® Corporation 
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